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   Cambridge Courier – 2020/21 

 
 

 

Our next Rotary Meeting:  Wednesday, 7 April 
 

Speaker:  Christine Tonkin MLA      Topic: How I See Things Unfolding in Churchlands 
 

On Duty 7/04/21: 

Speaker intro & thanks:  Rod Lane                                   Set up/Pack up: Peter Pearse  

Coming up soon – Wednesday 14 April 
 

Speaker:    tba                                                                                                           Topic:    tba 
 

Speaker intro & thanks:  Brian Downing                                  Set up/pack up: Peter Burns 

 

We meet at the Cambridge Bowling Club, Howtree Place, Floreat (near the Forum), 7.10 am for 7.30 am. IF A MEMBER 
CAN’T ATTEND OR WANTS TO BRING A VISITOR, PLEASE ADVISE LIBBY LARSEN BY MONDAY MORNING via telephone 
(9446 2917) or email (libbylarsen@westnet.com.au).                                                                    Bulletin Editor: Roger Veary. 

 
 
 

 

Birthdays:  Mike Mullin (8 Apr) 

Wedding anniversaries: none this time 

Rotary anniversaries:  Peter Pearse (’87) 

 

 

GENERAL NEWS ITEMS 
 

There are a number of reminders, so could you please refer to previous Club emails for details: 
 

 Cambridge Youth Festival next Friday 9th April 10 am to 1 pm Perry Lakes, contact Pres. Jeremy; 

 Bunnings Innaloo Sausage Sizzle Sunday 18th April 8 am to 4 pm – more people needed please, 

see email dated 22 March, contact Roger Veary; 

 Freshwater Bay Club Tree Planting to celebrate 100 years of Rotary Wednesday 21st April at 4.30 

pm, contact Pres. Jeremy; 

 Arbor Day plantings with school kids 25th April. It’s usually from about 9.30 am to 1 pm, contact 

Peter McSkimming. 

I sometimes go the extra mile, but when I do, it’s often because I missed my exit! 

NEWS FROM OUR LAST MEETING 

Our Member Brian Downing addressed the recent meeting and provided very interesting details about Swiss history 

as well as his own experiences in Switzerland. Originally inhabited by the Helvetians, the territory comprising modern 

Switzerland came under Roman rule during the Gallic wars in the 1st century BC and remained a Roman province 

until the 4th century AD. Over the next many centuries the country was invaded by Germanic tribes and became 

subjected to the imperial sovereignty of the Holy Roman Emperors. Leopold III of Austria faced a rebellion by the 

Swiss peasants and in 1386 the Battle of Sempach proved to be a significant turning point. The victory helped turn 

the Old Swiss Confederacy into a more unified nation, and is seen as pivotal in the growth of Switzerland. There is a 

battle chapel at Sempach which displays much of the history of the event. Otto von Habsburg was the last crown 

prince, albeit at a very young age, of Austria-Hungary from 1916 until the dissolution of the empire in April 1919, 

and when he died in 2011 at the ripe old age of 98, he was accorded four funerals (not a wedding though!). Brian 

and Heather have spent some time in Switzerland with their daughter and Swiss son-in-law, and Brian described 

what he encountered by way of national characteristics as well as some of the historic customs that are observed. 

For example the Swiss equivalent of St Nicholas is Samichlaus who rewards the good kids, but he is accompanied by 

Schmutzli, the enforcer who has punishments for the bad ones! Undoubtedly the mark of a disciplined nation! 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 

 


